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The 20
th

 Anniversary H.O.O.C. Council Shoulder Patch:  The Rest of the Story!   

By Gil Sanow, Council Historian  

 It was recently posted on Facebook that the new 20
th
 Anni-

versary Heart of Ohio Council shoulder patch (CSP) is available at 
the Scout stores.  This should bring back many memories to 
Scouters who were active when the council was formed in 1994 by 
the consolidation of the three former councils: Firelands Area (HQ 
Vermilion), Harding Area (HQ Marion) and Johnny Appleseed 
Area (HQ Mansfield).   

 However, this newly-offered CSP currently is not based on the original CSP design.  It is actually based 
on our second which was adopted after a vote by Scouts and Scouters at the 1998 Encampment at Malabar 
Farm State Park. 

 As old-timers will recall, the original CSP was adopted by the council executive board shortly after the 
name ñHeart of Ohio Councilò was selected.  As was done again in 1998, a design contest was held, and 
many Scouts submitted their ideas.  A special committee narrowed the submissions down to the best three 
finalists.  The design below was chosen.  

 This first design was also included in a special patch featuring a map of the council area with the three 
former council strips, which commemorated the formation of the new council.  These were first sold at the 
1994 Encampment in Norwalk. 

 To be truthful, there was also another design which floated around, though it was really a spoof.  It 
was several months after consolidation before the executive board finally adopted the name ñHeart of Ohio 
Council.ò  When the initial non-profit incorporation papers were filed, the name, ñTri-Council Mergers Inc.ò 
was used as a temporary measure.  The CSP shown below reflects that name, but it was never officially 
adopted. Note the initials of the three former councils.   Needless to say, these are quite rare. 

 

 

Patch voted for in 1998 at Encampment in 1998. Patch created after the Heart of Ohio Council was 

named. 

1994 patch sold at Encampment in Norwalk. 

Temporary patch with the council name, ñTri-Council 

Mergers Inc.ò 
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Scout Executiveôs Comments 
Scout Executive 

Brad Bodoh 

brad.bodoh@scouting.org 

 

Eric Clark 

Assistant Scout Executive 

eric.clark@scouting.org 

 

Mike Warnock 

Program Director 

mike.warnock@scouting.org 

 

Amanda Paul 

Great Frontier Senior District Executive 

amanda.paul@scouting.org 

 

Mike Warnock 

Scoutreach Executive 

mike.warnock@scouting.org 

 

Chad Schnitzler 

Harding Area District Executive 

chad.schnitzler@scouting.org 

 

Breck Dokken 

Johnny Appleseed Trail  

District Director 

breck.dokken@scouting.org 

 

Jeff Vanderpool 

The Firelands District Executive 

jeff.vanderpool@scouting.org 

 

Loretta Carr 

Accounting Specialist 

loretta.carr@scouting.org 

 

Dawne Beckel 

Program & Camping Secretary 

dawne.beckel@scouting.org 

 

Kim Messersmith 

Administrative Assistant 

kim.messersmith@scouting.org 

 

Koren Roberts 

Registrar  

korenmarie.roberts@scouting.org 

 

Lisa Whisler 

Office Manager 

lisa.whisler@scouting.org 

 

Dan Thomas 

Firelands Scout Reservation Ranger 

danny.thomas@scouting.org 

 

Bev Yarbrough 

Firelands Scout Store Manager 

firelandstrading.post@scouting.org 

 

Sheree Krassow 

Marion Scout Store Manager 

marion.scoutshop@scouting.org 

 

National Scout Shop 

Sherry Edwards, Manager 

sherry.edwards@scouting.org 

 

With the grass turning green, trees sprouting leaves, and flowers bursting 

into full bloom, the bitter chill of winter is rapidly fading into a memory. 

Last weekend, I pulled out my lawnmower for the first time this year and 

fired it up. The smell of fresh cut grass filling the warm moist air roused 

my appetite for being outdoors. So, after mowing, I slipped into the base-

ment and started digging out my tent and other camping equipment in 

preparation for the Order of the Arrow Spring Ordeal Weekend. This, of 

course, brought back great memories of summer Scouting experiences. 

My first year at summer camp, years spent on camp staff, marching in 

parades, attending the National Order of The Arrow Conference, and 

paddling the boundary waters just to name a few. 

Summer is a great time to be a Scout! Boy Scout and Cub Scout Resident Camps will be in full 

swing at Firelands Scout Reservation. There are Cub Scout Day Camps, unit picnics and outdoor 

activities, trips going to National High Adventure Bases, and Venturing Super Activities. That is a lot 

of fun and character building adventure packed into three months! Of course, Scouting is a year-

round program and this takes  planning. Summer is a great time to prepare for the next program 

year. 

June and July are the perfect time for units to hold a program planning meeting. Important items to 

cover are the unit calendar, budget, leadership succession, popcorn sale, membership recruitment, 

and Journey to Excellence. Unit program planning is so  important, but make it fun too. Maybe have 

a leadership cookout and relax a bit while planning for the coming year. A good solid plan process 

over the summer will have a big impact on the youth in our program. Make sure your unit attends 

your Districtôs Program Planning Kick-off in June. It will set the stage and give you resources to help 

with your program planning. Your commissioners, the HOOC staff, and I stand ready to assist you in 

this process if you need, so donôt be afraid to ask. Our Scouts deserve nothing less than for us as 

leaders to Be Prepared! 

Another item of note; 2014 is the 20
th
 Anniversary of the Heart of Ohio Council. Anniversary Council 

Shoulder Strips are available in all three Scout Shops and we have plans to make other anniversary 

collectibles available later this year. Letôs celebrate the Anniversary of our council by having a great 

summer! 

 

Yours in Scouting, 

Brad W. Bodoh 
Scout Executive/CEO 


